LAFOURCHE PARISH GAME AND FISH COMMISSION
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING (July 12, 2021)

The Lafourche Parish Game and Fish Commission met Monday, July 12, at 6:30 pm at the Mathews Methodist Church Education Building at 201 Central Lafourche Drive, Mathews.  
 
Meeting Agenda

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chairman Vince Guillory.  

Roll Call:  Present – Vincent Guillory, Marty Vedros, John Guidry, and Oray Savoie; ; absent – none.  A legal quorum was present according to Commission bylaws and policies.

Approval of May 2021 Minutes:  Marty Vedros  moved and Oray Savoie seconded to approve the March 2021 minutes as presented. Voting yes – all; motion passed. 

Adoption of Agenda:  Marty Vedros moved and John Guidry seconded to approve the agenda. Voting yes – all; motion passed. 

Secretary’s Report:    Shontelle reported that routine administration work was performed since the last meeting.      

Financial Report: John Guidry moved and Marty Vedros seconded to approve the May and June financial reports as presented. Voting yes – all; motion passed. 

Public Input 

Chairman Vince Guillory noted that general public comments are welcome under the public input item and also other agenda items.  There was no public input.  

[bookmark: _Hlk72085600]Alligator Tag Bids 

Chairman Vince Guillory noted that the Commission had not issued alligator tags for several years and that only one bid (Barry Plaisance) was received. John Guidry moved and Oray Savoie seconded to approve granting the alligator tags to Barry Plaisance. the May and June financial reports as presented. Voting yes – all; motion passed. 

Two Lease Applications 

Chairman Vince Guillory stated that there was interest in two locations (Block N4, Lots 5-6 and   800 ft. long the north bank of Umbrage canal beginning at the and Company canal intersection).  The Commission at the May 2021 meeting agreed to offer both locations with the minimum bid price being $440 for the 100 foot frontage plus $0.50 for each frontage foot over 100 feet.  

[bookmark: _Hlk516056875][bookmark: _Hlk524068701]
Camp Lease Signage

At the May Commission meeting, lease holders were notified that signage is required according to their camp lease.  Any lease holder without a lease sign should notify the Commission and they would be provided such without cost by the Commission.  

Update on State Aquatic Weed Control

At the May meeting, Chairman Vince Guillory mentioned the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries  that the aquatic weed control funding was sharply reduced, and that water hyacinth spraying in and around Lake Fields and Lake Long would probably not occur this year. However, a legislative bill was approved which increased license fees for recreational hunting and fishing and commercial fishing; a portion of the increased license fees were dedicated to aquatic weed control.  
[bookmark: _Hlk66090982]
Other Business 

Nothing was discussed. 


Next Meeting / Agenda

Chairman Vince Guillory stated the next meeting will take place on second or third Monday at 6:30 pm at either the Methodist Church on Central Lafourche Drive in Mathews or the Lockport Town Hall.   

Adjournment

[bookmark: _Hlk62296562]Oray Savoie moved and John Guidry seconded to  “ adjourn the meeting”.  Voting yes – all; motion passed. 

Vincent Guillory
Chairman

Shontelle Cockerhan
Secretary
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